PORT OF LOPEZ

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

January 12, 2017
CALL TO ORDER

The Board of Commissioners for the Port of Lopez met in regular session on January 12th   in the airport building meeting room.  Acting Chair Dan Post called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Present were Commissioner Kenn Aufderhar, Secretary Helen Cosgrove and guests.
ELECTION OF CHAIR

Post nominated Aufderhar to serve as chair for 2017.  Aufderhar seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.
REGULAR BUSINESS
A. 
Approval of Minutes for December 8
Post moved, seconded by Aufderhar to approve the minutes from the December 8th meeting.  Aufderhar made one small change – site to slight on page 2, item A in unfinished business.  The minutes were approved unanimously, as amended.
B. 
Approval of Vouchers and Payroll

Cosgrove said that additional expenses included Reid Middleton, annual fee with Rock Island for website, permit for picnic shelter.  Aufderhar moved, seconded by Post to approve vouchers and payroll in the amount of $8,116.08, $652.15 for 2016 and $1,090.50 for year 2017 from the airport fund, $100.00 from the port fund and payroll in the amount of $684.00.  The motion passed unanimously.
C.
Review of Correspondence
1.  Letter from Steve Levy re: Clure Property
2.  Letter from Elizabeth Hughes re: Clure Property

3.  Letter from Michael Murray, attorney for the Clure’s; will make decision once all commissioners are in attendance. Cosgrove asked permission to forward documents to the Port’s attorney. Post said he looked at it and didn’t understand exactly what they were asking for; drew a picture showing Meadow Lane and Eagle’s Roost Lane; in the cover letter it describes one easement and exhibit 2 which is a description of the easement, it differs from the letter; not sure which one they want; said parking in the RPZ wasn’t allowed per FAA regulations. There is also mention of an existing easement, Post said he’s never seen it and would like to; Clures feel the easement should be granted because they have used the road since 1958, road wasn’t built until 2000 when the swale was built; Aufderhar said he had several questions about the proposal; would like attorney to review.  Post said the master plan update references what is allowed in the RPZ and recreational use was not allowed; no additional activity; can the Port grant an easement without FAA approval; has more questions.  Post would like the attorney to determine if an actual easement exists. Aufderhar concurred; once a response has been received, then the commission will need to decide how to proceed.   
D.
Financial Report

Cosgrove distributed the budgets for the funds; presented 2016 and 2017 budget; sent billings out late December, have collected $11,700, $14,000 still outstanding; received $14,000 from the FAA; currently have $67,200 in the airport fund, $39,350 in the port fund and $550 in the debt service fund.  Have spent 103% of airport budget and collected 117%, will have to amend the budget, will put on next month’s agenda for approval.  
E.
Advisory Report
Aufderhar said he walked the airport at night and noticed several of lights were out.  
F. 
Personal Appearances
Numerous comments from guests included concerns about the land at the beach; can’t monitor use because can’t see from their properties; lack of consideration by users such as damage to Big Rock because of a fire built next to it and caused it to break off; other fires on the beach that threatened the grass on the bank going up to the neighbors properties; not 2 miles of beach available, that’s untrue, public misled; upland owners own 20’ to 50’ feet out from the bluff, access is on tidelands which are only available at low tide, consist of rocks not sandy parts of the beach which are private property; fire trucks would not have access because roads are too narrow, fire danger will increase immensely, fire at Shark Reef Park was sighted by someone on San Juan Island, fire trucks were there in half an hour, could have been much larger and that park has easy access compared to the beach; Otis Perkins Park has people walking down the beach despite signage stating that it is private property; the trees have been damaged, graffiti sprayed on rocks and logs; Eagles Roost and Meadow Lanes are both property lanes, Eagles Roost passes through Port property and the Port owns property on both sides of Meadow Lane; the trail is not really one but an access point to the swale, which is a 20’ wide road, no trespassing sign on gate but people walk right past it, to be used for maintenance only; residents at Crescent Beach on Orcas have a similar situation with Land Bank property, have had problems with people not respecting signs and walk on marked private property; cars parking on corner lot where not allowed and passengers seen going towards the beach, suggested posting sign and is in the RPZ,; was/is an environmental study being done regarding the acquisition; it was noted that the county would not get involved with SEPA; concerns about wild life, disturbing nesting sites; unstable banks which could endanger people walking on the beach; potential liability to the Port if someone gets hurt on the trail.  
There was a question about what is going to happen to the Crawford property and the house on it.  Post explained that the parcel will be turned into pasture and the Crawford’s retained ownership of the residence that can now be seen; they have an acre around the house.  Asked if there was someone who was going to lease the land.  Post said no.  
G.
Commissioner Reports

Post said that he had been reviewing the master plan prepared by Reid Middleton and had sent in comments/corrections to the public hearing portion.
H.
Commissioners Additions to the Agenda

None
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
A. 
2016 Budget 
Cosgrove distributed a proposed budget amendment.  There were numerous changes made as a result of property acquisition, bond financing, master plan update behind schedule.  Will have a public hearing at the next meeting to approve the amended budget.

B.
Weather Station Update

Aufderhar reported that he had been reviewing the FAA regulations; the wind indicator is the part of the weather station that needs the cleared distance around it; need to prove that it would work properly at another site; challenge here because the windsocks can all be blowing in different directions at the same time; used to be able to use Friday Harbor information but FAA changed requirements and Lopez needs its own weather station; will continue to research further.
C.
Picnic Shelter Bid Package

Aufderhar said he had met with the architects to get some additional details; is in process of getting the language in the bid package correct; should be ready in the next few days.  
NEW BUSINESS
A.  None
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, Aufderhar moved, seconded by Post to adjourn the meeting at 8:01 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.  
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